

Headteacher: Ms Z Adam Telephone: 01924 460666 Email: office@bywelljuniorschool.co.uk Website: www.bywelljuniorschool.co.uk Bywell CE (C) Junior School Bendigo Road, Dewsbury, West Yorkshire, WF12 7LX

Friday 2nd February 2024

Dear Parent/Carers of Swimming Group 2,

I am sending this letter to share that your child will be completing their swimming lessons in a pop-up swimming pool at school! This means they will not go swimming after the half-term holidays.

The uncertainty surrounding which local swimming pools will remain open and which will close has spurred us in to taking matters into our own hands.

Your children will access their swimming lessons week commencing Monday 13th May. The pool will be on site to use for three weeks, the first of which will be to set it up. The children will swim daily (as opposed to once a week with the current model) and be taught by two swimming instructors. In addition to this, there will always be a lifeguard present.

Mr Huffinley and I are in the process of completing all risk assessments and will share more details with you at an information session which will be scheduled for nearer the time.

I have spoken with your children already about this and they are very excited!

Thank you for your on-going support of our school.

Kind Regards

Ms Z Adam